National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley
January 11, 2020
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions
Members Present: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Sheila Hardy-Wilson (At-Large Board Member), Terri Moore, Shana Mueller, Wanda Sloan, Rachelle Broomfield, Gary Williams, Janine Pickens, Aloha Rodgers, Jack Bucci, Joel Carson and Richard Payne.
Guests: Kelley Schultz from the Twenty20 census, Rosa Clay and two of her friends.
There was a moment of silence. Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00 pm.
Guest Speaker

Kelley gave a presentation On the 2020 census. She talked to the group about the importance of completing the census by electronic means, filling out the form or by telephone. She also talked about employment possibilities. In the Dayton area the salary range is $18.50 to $20.20.
Treasurer Report
Text of Report
MV NFB report November & December 2019

Brought forward:

Checking $375.50

Savings $14,838.62

C D $1,043.81

Net Worth $16,257.93

INCOME:

Savings Dividend $3.59

C D Dividend$ 4.07

Patrons dividend $15.59

Membership dues  $72.00

Donations $14.00

Sales of M & M’s at state convention $29.00

Total Income $138.25

EXPENDITURES:

PAC $10.00

Food for Xmas party  $165.62

Payment to Mr. Cotton for three months $75.00

Reimbursement to Dr. Peters for purchase of M & M’s for sale at state

convention $141.95

Payment to state affiliate for money for the movement pledged at state

convention $100

Scholarship to Kinshuk Tella $500.00

Total Expenses $992.57

Deficiency $854.32

NEW BALANCES:

Checking $197.93

Savings $14,157.80

C D $1,047.88

Net Worth $15,403.61

New Business

State Convention

Dr. peters announced that the state convention for the NFB Ohio affiliate will be held in Dayton on November fifth, sixth, and seventh, 2020. All Miami Valley chapter members will participate in some manner at the state convention. Sheila Hardy -Wilson, board member at large, and Gary Williams, member, are part of the planning committee. Sheila will form a committee which will be in charge of hospitality arrangements.

Karen Warner will coordinate the door prize as usual.  She will require financial support from the chapter.  She will be assisted by Annette Lutz. 

Robby Spangler will continue managing online registration and Dr. Peters will coordinate on-site registration.  Remaining members will be asked to serve as marshals to assist convention attendees around the hotel as well as helping people feel welcome.

Adjourned: approx. 3:00pm
Next Meeting: February 8, 2020
